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香港特別行政區政府知識產權署商標註冊處 
Trade Marks Registry, Intellectual Property Department 
The Government of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region 

 

 放棄註冊商標 

(局部放棄) 
 
根據《商標條例》(第 559 章)第 56 條及《商標規則》(第 559 章附屬法例)第 56 條，以下註冊商標
的擁有人已就某些該等註冊所關乎的貨品或服務放棄註冊。 
 

SURRENDER OF REGISTERED TRADE MARK(S) 
(PARTIAL SURRENDER) 

 
The registrations of the following registered trade mark(s) have been surrendered by 
the owner(s) under section 56 of the Trade Marks Ordinance (Cap. 559) and rule 56 of 
the Trade Marks Rules (Cap. 559 sub. leg.) in respect of certain goods or services for 
which the trade mark(s) are registered. 
 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
200012873AA 

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述： 

Mark Description: 
N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

HAYCO MANUFACTURING LTD. 
3002 Citicorp Centre 18 Whitfield Road Causeway Bay HONG 
KONG 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

Melvin Li Intellectual Property Limited 
Level 8 Admiralty Centre Tower 2 18 Harcourt Road, 
Admiralty HONG KONG 

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

7, 21 

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

15-03-2000 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

27-02-2017 

 
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
 
類別 Class 8 
outdoor and garden tools; spades, hoes, shovels and forks for outdoor and garden use; 
garden tools for children; cutlery; spatulas, knives, forks, spoons; all included in 
Class 8. 
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類別 Class 24 
polyethylene covering sheets and covers for outdoor furniture, covers for barbecue 
grills; cushion cases; vinyl covers for outdoor furniture and barbecue grills; all 
included in Class 24. 
 
紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
 
類別 Class 7 
vacuum cleaners; accessories for vacuum cleaners; brushes for use with vacuum cleaners, 
vacuuming heads, parts and fittings for vacuum cleaners; all included in Class 7. 
 
類別 Class 21 
brushes and brooms; hand-held cleaning devices; lawn brushes, toilet brushes, toilet 
brushes with canisters, scrubbing brushes, hand-held brushes; brushes with detergent 
containers, carpet cleaning brushes, dishwashing brushes, commercial and industrial 
cleaning brushes, cleaning brushes for household use, vegetable brushes with peelers; 
mops, mopping brushes; swivel mops; handles for brushes; wipers and window washers; 
dust pans; rug and carpet sweepers; sponges with squeegee; cooking utensils for 
barbecue use; grill cleaning brushes, basting brushes, tongs, spice shakers for 
barbecue use; all included in Class 21. 
 
 

 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
300831041 

[540] 商標： 
Mark:  

[571] 商標描述： 
Mark Description: 

N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

Marna Inc. 
3-15, Komagata 1-chome,  Sumida-ku, Tokyo,  JAPAN 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

WILKINSON & GRIST 
6th Floor, Prince's Building,  10 Chater Road, Central 
HONG KONG 

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

20, 21, 24 

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

14-03-2007 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

15-02-2017 

 
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
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類別 Class 3 
cloths impregnated with a detergent for cleaning. 
 
類別 Class 14 
jewellery case [caskets], not of precious metal; jewelry cases [caskets], not of 
precious metal. 
 
類別 Class 19 
duckboards, not of metal. 
 
紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
 
類別 Class 20 
Air cushions, not for medical purposes; air mattresses, not for medical purposes; air 
pillows, not for medical purposes; armchairs; bags (sleeping -) for camping; bakers' 
bread baskets; bamboo; bamboo curtains; barrels, not of metal; baskets, not of metal; 
bead curtains for decoration; bed fittings, not of metal; bedding [except linen]; beds; 
benches [furniture]; binding screws, not of metal, for cables; bins, not of metal; bins 
of wood or plastic; bolsters; book rests [furniture]; bottle caps, not of metal; bottle 
closures, not of metal; bottle racks; bottles (corks for -); boxes (nesting -) for 
household pets; boxes of wood or plastic; bread baskets (bakers' -); broom handles, not 
of metal; brush mountings; cabinet work; cabinets (index -) [furniture]; cable clips, 
not of metal; cable or pipe clips of plastics; caps, not of metal (bottle -); caps, not 
of metal (sealing -); carts for computers [furniture]; cases of wood or plastic; casks, 
not of metal; casks (Taps for -) [not of metal]; chairs [seats]; chests for toys; 
chests, not of metal; chests of drawers; chimes (wind -) [decoration]; chopping blocks 
[tables]; clips (cable and pipe -) of plastics; closures (bottle -), not of metal; 
closures, not of metal, for containers; clothes hooks, not of metal; coat hangers; 
coathooks, not of metal; coatstands; containers (closures, not of metal, for -); 
containers, not of metal [storage, transport]; containers of plastic (packaging -); 
cork bands; corks; corks for bottles; costume stands; cots; counters [tables]; covers 
for clothing [wardrobe]; covers (garment -) [storage]; cradles; cupboards; curtain 
holders, not of textile material; curtain hooks; curtain rails; curtain rings; curtain 
rods; curtain rollers; curtain tie-backs; curtains (bamboo -); curtains (bead -) for 
decoration; cushions; cushions (pet -); deck chairs; decorations of plastic for 
foodstuffs; desks; desks [furniture]; dinner wagons [furniture]; dispensers (towel -), 
not of metal, fixed; display boards; display stands; divans; door fittings, not of 
metal; dressing tables; drinking straws; easy chairs; edgings of plastic for furniture; 
fans for personal use [non-electric]; filing cabinets; fittings, not of metal (bed -); 
fittings, not of metal (door -); fittings, not of metal (furniture -); fittings, not of 
metal (window -); flower-pot pedestals; flower-stands [furniture]; foodstuffs 
(decorations of plastic for -); footstools; frames (picture -); furniture; garment 
covers [storage]; glass (silvered -) [mirrors]; hampers [baskets]; hangers (coat -); 
hat stands; head-rests [furniture]; high chairs for babies; hinges, not of metal; hooks 
(curtain -); hooks, not of metal, for clothes rails; hoses (reels, not of metal, non-
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mechanical, for flexible -); hoses (winding spools, not of metal, non-mechanical, for 
flexible -); house numbers, not of metal, non-luminous; household pets (nesting boxes 
for -); identity plates, not of metal; index cabinets [furniture]; indoor window blinds 
[shades] [furniture]; infant walkers; kennels for household pets; latches, not of metal; 
letter boxes, not of metal or masonry; lockers; locks, not of metal, for vehicles; 
locks [other than electric], not of metal; magazine racks; massage tables; mats, 
removable, for sinks; mattress (straw -); mattresses; mattresses (spring -); meat 
chests, not of metal; medicine cabinets; mirror tiles; mirrors [looking glasses]; 
mobiles [decoration]; moldings for picture frames; mouldings for picture frames; 
nameplates, not of metal; nesting boxes; nesting boxes for household pets; newspaper 
display stands; numberplates, not of metal; office furniture; packaging containers of 
plastic; pedestals (flower-pot -); pet cushions; picture frame brackets; picture frames; 
picture frames (Moldings [mouldings] for -); pillows; pipe or cable clips of plastics; 
placards of wood or plastics; plaited straw [except matting]; plaits (straw -); plaques 
(decorative wall -) [furniture] not of textile; plate racks; plates, not of metal 
(registration -); playpens for babies; plugs [dowels] not of metal; plugs, not of metal; 
poles, not of metal; racks [furniture]; rails (curtain -); rattan; reeds [plaiting 
material]; reels, not of metal, non-mechanical, for flexible hoses; reels of wood for 
yarn, silk, cord; registration plates, not of metal; reservoirs, not of metal nor of 
masonry; rings (curtain -); rods (curtain -); rods (picture -) [frames]; rods (stair -); 
rollers (curtain -) screens [furniture]; sealing caps, not of metal; seats; seats of 
metal; settees; shelves for filing-cabinets [furniture]; shelves for storage; showcases 
[furniture]; sideboards; signboards of wood or plastics; silvered glass [mirrors]; 
sinks (removable mats or covers for -); sofas; spring mattresses; stair rods; stakes 
for plants or trees; stands (costume -); stools; stoppers for bottles, not of glass, 
metal or rubber; stoppers, not of metal; straw mattresses; straws for drinking; table 
tops; tables; tables of metal; tanks, not of metal nor of masonry; taps for casks [not 
of metal]; tea carts; tea trolleys; tiles (mirror -); tortoiseshell imitation; towel 
dispensers, fixed, not of metal; trays, not of metal; trestles [furniture]; trolleys 
[furniture]; umbrella stands; valves, not of metal, other than parts of machines; 
valves of plastic (water-pipe -); vats, not of metal; wagons (dinner -) [furniture]; 
walkers (infant -); wall plaques, not of textile (decorative -) [furniture]; wall plugs, 
not of metal; washstands  [furniture]; water beds, not for medical purposes; water-pipe 
valves of plastic; wickerwork; wind chimes [decoration]; winding spools, not of metal, 
non-mechanical, for flexible hoses; window fittings, not of metal; work benches; works 
of art, of wood, wax, plaster or plastic; woven timber blinds [furniture]; writing 
desks. 
 
類別 Class 21 
Abrasive pads for kitchen purposes; abrasive sponges for scrubbing the skin; aerosol 
dispensers, not for medical purposes; autoclaves [pressure cookers], non-electric; baby 
baths [portable]; basins [bowls]; basins [receptacles]; baskets, for domestic use, not 
of precious metal; basting spoons, for kitchen use; baths (baby -) [portable]; beaters 
(carpet -) [not being machines]; beaters, non-electric; beer mugs; beverages (heat 
insulated containers for -); bins (dust -); blenders, non-electric, for household 
purposes; boards (ironing -); boot jacks; boot trees [stretchers]; bottle gourds; 
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bottle openers; bottles; bottles (refrigerating -); bowls [basins]; bowls (glass -); 
boxes for sweetmeats, not of precious metal; boxes of glass; boxes of metal, for 
dispensing paper towels; boxes (soap -); bread baskets [domestic]; bread bins; bread 
boards; bristles (animal -) [brushware]; brooms; brush goods; brushes; brushes 
(dishwashing -); brushes, electric [except parts of machines]; brushes for cleaning 
tanks and containers; brushes for footwear; buckets; buckskin for cleaning; burners 
(perfume -); butter dishes; butter-dish covers; buttonhooks; cabarets [trays], not of 
precious metal; cake molds [moulds]; candy boxes, not of precious metal; carboys; 
carpet beaters [hand instruments]; carpet sweepers; cauldrons; ceramics for household 
purposes; chamber pots; chamois leather for cleaning; cheese-dish covers; China 
ornaments; chopsticks; cleaning instruments [hand-operated]; cleaning (rags [cloth] for 
-); cleaning tow; closures for pot lids; cloth for washing floors; clothes racks [for 
drying]; clothes-pegs; clothes-pins; clothing stretchers; cloths for cleaning; coasters, 
not of paper and other than table linen; cocktail stirrers; coffee filters, non-
electric; coffee grinders, hand-operated; coffee percolators, non-electric; coffee 
services, not  of precious metal; coffeepots, non-electric, not of precious metals; 
coldboxes (portable -), non-electric; combs; combs (electric -); combs for the hair 
(large-toothed -); confectioners' decorating bags [pastry bags]; containers for 
household or kitchen use [except in precious metal]; cookery molds [moulds]; cookie 
[biscuit] cutters; cookie jars; cooking pot sets; cooking pots; cooking skewers, of 
metal; cooking utensils, non-electric; coolers [ice pails]; coolers (portable -) (am.); 
corkscrews; cosmetic utensils; covers for dishes; cover, not of paper, for flower pots; 
crockery; cruet stands for oil and vinegar, not of precious metal; cruets, not of 
precious metal; crumb trays; crystal [glassware]; cups (egg -); cups (fruit -); cups, 
not of precious metal; cups of paper or plastic; cutting boards for the kitchen; 
decanters; deep fryers, non-electric; demijohns; deodorising apparatus for personal use; 
dish covers; dishes (butter -); dishes for soap; dishes, not of precious metal; 
dishwashing brushes; dispensers (soap -); domestic grinders, non-electric; drinking 
flasks for travellers; drinking glasses; drinking vessels; dustbins; dusters (furniture 
-); dusting apparatus, non-electric; dusting cloths [rags]; earthenware; egg cups, not 
of precious metal; enamelled glass; epergnes, not of precious metal; eyebrow brushes; 
fabrics (buckets made of woven -); feather-dusters; feeding bottles (heaters for -), 
non-electric; fiberglass other than for insulation or textile use; fiberglass thread, 
not for textile use; fibreglass other than for insulation or textile use; fibreglass 
thread, not for textile use; flasks for traveller (drinking-); flasks, not of precious 
metal; flat-iron stands; floss for dental purposes; flower pots; flower-pot covers, not 
of paper; fly catchers [traps or whisks]; fly swatters; footwear (brushes for -); fruit 
cups; fruit presses, non-electric, for household purposes; frying pans; funnels; 
furniture dusters; fused silica [semi-worked goods] other than for building; garbage 
cans; gardening gloves; garlic presses [kitchen utensils]; glass bowls; glass bulbs 
[receptacles]; glass caps; glass flasks [containers]; glass jars [carboys]; glass 
[receptacles]; glass stoppers; glassware (painted -); glove stretchers; gloves for 
household purposes; gloves ( gardening -); gloves (polishing -); goblets, not of 
precious metal; gourds (bottle -); graters [household utensils]; griddles [cooking 
utensils]; gridiron supports; grill supports; grills [cooking utensils]; heaters for 
feeding bottles, non-electric; heat-insulated containers; holders for flowers and 
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plants [flower arranging]; horns (drinking -); hot pots [not electrically heated]; ice 
buckets; ice cube molds [moulds]; ice pails; indoor terrariums [plant cultivation]; 
insect traps; insulating flasks; ironing board covers [shaped]; ironing boards; 
isothermic bags; jacks (boot -); jars (glass -) [carboys]; jugs, not of precious metal; 
kettles, non-electric; kitchen containers, not of precious metal; kitchen mixers, non-
electric; kitchen utensils, not of precious metal; knife rests for the table; lamp-
glass brushes; lazy susans; leather (polishing -); liqueur sets; lunch boxes; lye 
washtubs; majolica; make-up (appliances for removing -) [non-electric]; menu card 
holders; mills for domestic purposes, hand-operated; mixers, manual [cocktail shakers]; 
mixing machines, non-electric, for household purposes; mixing spoons [kitchen utensils]; 
molds (ice cube -); molds [kitchen utensils]; mops; moulds (ice cube -); moulds 
[kitchen utensils]; mugs, not of precious metal; nail brushes; napkin holders, not of 
precious metal; napkin rings, not of precious metal; noodle machines [hand-operated]; 
nozzles for sprinkler hose; nozzles for watering cans; oil cruets, not of precious 
metal; opal glass; opaline glass; pads for cleaning; pails; pans (frying -); paper 
plates; pastry cutters; pepper mills, hand-operated; pepper pots, not of precious metal; 
percolators (coffee -), non-electric; perfume burners; perfume sprayers; perfume 
vaporizers; picnic baskets (fitted -) [including dishes]; pie servers; piggy banks, not 
of metal; pins of metal (cooking -); pipettes [wine-tasters]; pitchers, not of precious 
metal; plate glass [raw material]; plates (paper -); plates to prevent milk boiling 
over; plungers for clearing blocked drains; polishing apparatus and machines, for 
household purposes, non-electric; polishing gloves; polishing leather; polishing 
materials [for making shiny] [except preparations, paper and stone]; porcelain ware; 
pot lids; pots; pots (flower -); pots, not of precious metal; pottery; powder compacts, 
not of precious metal; powder puffs; presses (garlic -) [kitchen utensils]; presses 
(trouser -); pressure cookers [autoclaves], non-electric; rags for cleaning; rat traps; 
refrigerating bottles; refuse bins; rolling pins [domestic]; roses for watering cans; 
salad bowls, not of precious metal; salt cellars, not of precious metal; salt shakers, 
not of precious metal; saucepan scourers of metal; saucepans (earthenware -); saucers, 
not of precious metal; scoops [tableware]; scouring pads; scrubbing brushes; services 
[ tableware], not of precious metal; shakers; shaving brush stands; shaving brushes; 
shirt stretchers; shoe brushes; shoe horns; shoe trees [stretchers]; sieves [household 
utensils]; sifters [household utensils]; siphons for carbonated water; skin (abrasive 
sponges for scrubbing the -); skins of chamois for cleaning; soap boxes; soap 
dispensers; soap holders; soup bowls, not of precious metal; spatulas [kitchen 
utensils]; spice sets; sponge holders; sponges for household purposes; spoons (basting 
-), for kitchen use; spouts; sprinklers; sprinklers for watering flowers and plants; 
sprinkling devices; stands (flat-iron -); stands for shaving brushes; steel wool for 
cleaning; stew-pans; stoppers (glass -); strainers for household purposes; strainers, 
not of precious metal; stretchers for clothing; stretchers (glove -); sugar bowls, not 
of precious metal; syringes for watering flowers and plants; table plates, not of 
precious metal; tableware [other than knives, forks and spoons] not of precious metal; 
tankards, not of precious metal; tar-brushes, long handled; tart scoops; tea balls, not 
of precious metal; tea caddies, not of precious metal; tea infusers, not of precious 
metal; tea services, not of precious metal; tea strainers, not of precious metal; 
teapots, not of precious metal; terrariums (indoor -) [plant cultivation]; thermally 
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insulated containers for food; tie presses; toilet brushes; toilet cases; toilet paper 
holders; toilet sponges; toilet utensils; toothbrushes; toothbrushes, electric; 
toothpick holders, not of precious metal; toothpicks; trash cans; trays for domestic 
purposes, not of precious metal; trays for domestic purposes, of paper; trivets [table 
utensils]; trouser presses; trouser stretchers; urns, not of precious metal; utensils 
for household purposes, not of precious metal; vacuum bottles; vanity cases (fitted -); 
vases, not of precious metal; vegetable dishes; vessels of metal for making ices and 
iced drinks; vitreous silica fibers [fibres], not for textile use; waffle irons, non-
electric; washing boards; washing floors (cloth for -); washtubs; watering cans; 
watering devices; wax-polishing (apparatus for -), non-electric; wax-polishing 
appliances, non-electric, for shoes; whisks, non-electric, for household purposes; wine 
tasters [siphons]; works of art, of porcelain, terra-cotta or glass. 
 
類別 Class 24 
Adhesive fabric for application by heat; bath linen [except clothing]; bed blankets; 
bed clothes; bed covers; bed covers of paper; bed linen; bedspreads; blankets (bed -); 
bolting cloth; brocades; buckram; bunting; calico; calico cloth (printed -); canvas for 
tapestry or embroidery; cheese cloth; chenille fabric; cheviots [cloth]; cloth; 
coasters [table linen]; cotton fabrics; coverings (furniture -) of textile; coverings 
of plastics for furniture; coverlets [bedspreads]; covers (fitted toilet lid -) 
[fabric]; covers for cushions; covers [loose] for furniture; crepe [fabric]; crepon; 
curtain holders of textile material; curtains of textile or plastic; cushions (covers 
for -); damask; diapered linen; dimity; door curtains; drugget; eiderdowns [down 
coverlets]; elastic woven material; embroidery (traced cloth for -); esparto fabric; 
fabric; fabric for textile use; face towels of textile; felt; fiberglass fabrics, for 
textile use; fibreglass fabrics for textile use; filtering materials of textile; fitted 
toilet lid cover [fabric]; frieze [cloth]; furniture coverings of plastic; furniture 
coverings of textile; furniture (loose covers for -); fustian; glass-cloth [towels]; 
handkerchiefs of textile; hemp cloth; hemp fabric; household linen; jute fabric; 
knitted fabric; labels [cloth]; linen (bed -); linen cloth; linen (diapered -); linen 
(household -); make-up (napkins for removing -) [cloth]; marabouts [cloth]; mats (place 
-) [not of paper]; mattress covers; mitts (washing -); moleskin [fabric]; mosquito nets; 
napkins, of cloth, for removing make-up; napkins of textile (table -); net curtains; 
nets (mosquito -); non-woven textile fabrics; oilcloth [for use as tablecloths]; pillow 
shams; pillowcases; place mats [not of paper]; plastic material [substitute for 
fabrics]; quilts; ramie fabric; rayon fabric; rugs (travelling -) [lap robes]; runners 
(table -); sanitary flannel; serviettes of textile; shams (pillow -); sheets [textile]; 
shower curtains of textile or plastic; silk [cloth]; silk fabrics for printing patterns; 
table cloths [not of paper]; table linen [not of paper]; table mats [not of paper]; 
table napkins of textile; table runners; taffeta [cloth]; tapestry [wall hangings], of 
textile; tick [linen]; ticks [mattress covers]; tissues of textile for removing make-up; 
towels of textile; traced cloths for embroidery; travelling rugs [lap robes]; trellis 
[cloth]; tulle; upholstery fabrics; velvet; wall hangings of textile; washing mitts; 
woollen cloth; woollen fabric; zephyr [cloth]. 
 
 



公報編號 Journal No.: 727                公布日期 Publication Date: 10-03-2017 
分項名稱 Section Name: 放棄註冊商標 (局部放棄) Surrender of Registered Trade Mark(s) (Partial Surrender) 

8/12 
 
 

 
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.: 
300833634 

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

 
[571] 商標描述： 

Mark Description: 
The applicant claims the colours dark blue and light blue 
as elements of mark "A" in the series and the colours 
blue and orange as elements of mark "B" in the series. 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、 
地址:  
Owner's Name, 
Address: 

Rexel Developpement SAS 
13 boulevard du Fort de Vaux, Paris 75017 FRANCE 

[740/
750] 

擁有人的送達地址: Owner's 
Address for Service: 

Deacons 
5th Floor Alexandra House, Central HONG KONG 

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

35, 37, 39, 40, 42, 45 

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration: 

16-03-2007 

 放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender Taking 
Effect: 

02-03-2017 

 
放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務： 
Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration: 
 
類別 Class 9 
Electric devices and instruments, namely devices and instruments for operation, 
distribution, transformation, accumulation, adjustment or control of electrical current; 
electric couplings; battery jars; cases of accumulators; acidimeter for accumulators; 
devices for the refill of the electric fencers; reels of electromagnets; electrical 
coils; holders for electrical coils; cathodes; photovoltaic cells; electronic 
components for the electric installations; heat regulating device; instruments of 
control of boilers; electric circuit breaker; flashing lights; bar code scanners; 
electrical commutators; electric installations for the remote control of industrial 
operations; electric devices and installations for the remote control of electrical 
appliances, air-conditioning and heating appliances, lighting equipments; electric 
switches; electrical appliance of commutation; revolution counters; electrical supply 
sockets; electric terminals; distribution boxes for electricity; cable joint boxes 
(electricity); electricity junction boxes and electric plugboards; connections and 
electrical contacts; electrical contacts of precious metals; electrical connectors; 
boxes of electric connection; electric socket cover; control panels (electrical); 
control devices of powerlines; electric metering device; electric adapters; electric 
transformers; electric circuit breakers, electric contactors and switches; inductors; 
armatures; electrical relays; rheostats; pear switches; overvoltage protection 
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controllers; light variators; choke coils; semiconductors; temperature regulator; 
current rectifiers; electronic pencils; cupboards of distribution of electricity; desks 
of distribution of electricity; distribution boxes for electricity; electrical relays; 
fuses; lightning protectors; lightning conductors [rods]; antennas devices and electric 
or electronic instruments of safety; sirens; push bottons for bells and bells (warning 
devices); electronic chimes for doors; electric buzzers; metal detectors for industrial 
or military purposes; smoke detectors; water level indicators; magnetic encoders; 
microphones; sound amplifiers; loudspeakers; cases of loudspeakers; audible warning 
devices, warning signals against the flight, fire alarms; luminous beacons; ballasts 
for lighting equipments; signalling panels, luminous or mechanical; luminous tubes for 
publicity; flash bulbs, flash lamps; optical lamps; thermionic lamps; lamps for 
darkrooms (photography); fluorescent screens; optical lanterns; lanterns with signals; 
electric soldering irons; electric arc welding devices; galvanic batteries; solar 
collectors; batteries, electric ; batteries ; battery of flashlights; unit of power 
supply; video audio compact disk players; electronic card readers and electronic locks 
with code; devices and instrument of weighing; electrodynamic instruments for the 
remote control of the signals; electric devices for opening doors; electric and 
electronic entrance intercoms; coin-operated gates for car parks or parking lots; 
electrical or electronic appliances for monitoring consumption of electric, domestic or 
industrial power; electrical or electronic appliance for analysis of signals, current 
and tension; electrical or electronic appliances for monitoring distribution of the 
electric consumption of power; devices for seizure, counting, collection, storage, 
conversion, processing, entry, emission and transmission of data, information and 
signals; telerupters; measuring devices and instruments; volt meters; ammeters; 
electric instruments for testing; frequency meters; temperature indicators; speed 
indicators; intercommunication devices; electricity conduits; material for the conduit 
of electricity, electric raceways, electric cables; high power electric cables; rigid 
electric wires; conducting wire of luminous rays; flexible and extra flexible electric 
cables; insulated copper wire; coaxial cables, jump leads for engines; non flammable 
electric cables; telephone, safety and television cables; sheaths for electric cables; 
optical fibre cables, electric and electronic devices for electric and information 
technology wiring; cables and sockets for computer equipment; electrical or electronic 
appliances for testing information technology and electric wiring; electric or 
electronic cable testers; electric converters; junction sleeves for electric cables; 
connections for electric lines; identification wire for electric wires, magnetic wires; 
telephone wires; electric and optical connection wires; indicators of electric loss; 
analysis devices for non medical use; indicator boards; antennas; anti-interference 
devices; electromagnetic sluice gates being solenoid valves; control devices for 
elevators; electric devices for attraction and destruction of insects; optical 
character readers; knee pads for workmen (except for orthopaedic knee pads); protective 
gloves; gloves for protection against accidents; visors and safety goggles, gas masks 
(other than those for artificial respiration); eye shade; protective helmets; shoes for 
protection against accidents, irradiation and fire. 
 
類別 Class 11 
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Lighting equipment; safety devices for lighting; lanterns; chandeliers; flashlights; 
lighting lamps; electric lights for Christmas trees and aquariums; floor lamps; 
laboratory and safety lamps ; filaments for lamps; electric heating filaments; arc 
lamps; lamp sleeves (lamp mantles), lamp globes and lamp glasses; lamp hanging supports; 
lamp reflectors, lamp-shades; ceiling lights; luminous tubes for lighting; sockets for 
electric lights; electric torches; pocket lights; lighting diffusers; tubes with 
electric discharges for lighting; diving projectors; lamps for projectors; lighting 
devices and installations and lamps for cosmetic use; lighting equipment for vehicles; 
lighting bulbs and tubes, electric bulbs; devices and installations for drying; air 
driers (dryers); heating appliances, coils (parts of distillation, heating or cooling 
installations); electric radiators; hot water heaters; boilers; heat recovery machines; 
heat exchangers; heaters for baths; hot plates; heating plates; solar collectors; heat 
accumulators and heat regenerators; ionization devices for air treatment ; air cleaning 
devices and machines; air deodorization devices; air cooling devices; air-conditioning 
machines; fans (air conditioning); ventilation machines; air filters for air-
conditioning; air-conditioning installations; fresh air heaters; humidifiers for 
central heating radiators; radiators (heating); ventilation hoods; extractor hoods for 
kitchen; cooking stoves; freezers; ice-making device and machines ; refrigerators, cold 
chambers, microwave ovens. 
 
類別 Class 36 
Financial, monetary and real estate affairs ; financial information, investigations, 
financial forecasting and evaluations; accumulation, investment and placing capital ; 
venture capital services ; corporate financing services ; advice to companies within 
the framework of corporate mergers, acquisitions, stock exchange entry ; financial 
acquisitions in enterprises and commercial companies ; asset accumulation and 
management of financial stakes ; financial advice and expertise for management of 
financial participation in the capital of listed and unlisted companies ; asset and 
real estate management. 
 
紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下： 
The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows: 
 
類別 Class 35 
Wholesale and retail sales services, including by way of telecommunications and/or 
information technology networks, for devices and instruments for operation, 
distribution, connection, transformation, accumulation, adjustment, measurement, 
monitoring and control of the electrical current, including electric cables and 
conduits ; wholesale and retail sales services, including by way of telecommunications 
and/or information technology networks, for devices and products for lighting, heating, 
air-conditioning, air cooling and household appliances; wholesale and retail sales 
services, including by way of telecommunications and/ or information technology 
networks, for tools and instruments to cut, cut out, bore, measure, tighten, crimp, 
unroll, strip and draw wires, sheaths and cables, to weld, crimp, file, build, actuated 
manually or electrically ; wholesale and retail sales services, including by way of 
telecommunications and/or information technology networks, for screws, bolts, and 
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products for mechanical or chemical fixing; wholesale and retail sales services 
including by way of telecommunications and/or information technology networks, for 
products to vacuum-clean, clean, wipe, galvanize, lubricate, release, lubricate, 
varnish, dehumidify and protect from moisture, to cool locally ; wholesale or retail 
sales services including by way of telecommunications and/or data processing networks, 
for flexible pipes,  insulator or insulating products and materials; wholesale or 
retail sales services including by way of telecommunications and/or data processing 
networks, for devices and instruments for monitoring and safety of people, goods, site 
access; wholesale or retail sales services including by way of telecommunications 
and/or data processing networks, for devices and installations for home automation, 
building automation and industrial automatisms; wholesale or retail sales services 
including by way of telecommunications and/or data processing networks, for devices for 
the recording, transmission and reproduction of sounds, images, or data including 
communication devices and instruments; wholesale or retail sales services including by 
way of telecommunications and/or data processing networks, for  information technology 
equipment, including data-processing peripherals, connection cables and sockets for 
information technology materials and installations; business organization and 
management consultancy ; commercial administration; advertising services; advice on the 
commercial strategy and on commercial management and development; professional 
consultations and business information; marketing studies; organization of shows, 
exhibitions, fairs and professional markets for commercial or publicity purposes, 
short-listing (commercial analysis) of products for third parties and commercial advice 
on the electric and industrial materials likely to meet the requirements defined by a 
set of technical specifications. 
 
類別 Class 37 
Installation, maintenance and repair of electric devices and installations; 
installation, maintenance and repair of devices and products for the lighting, heating, 
air-conditioning, cooling of air and  household appliances; installation, maintenance 
and repair of alarm, access control and monitoring devices and installations for home 
automation, building automation and industrial automatisms ; hiring tools and 
instruments to cut, cut out, bore, measure, tighten, crimp, unroll, strip and draw  
wires, sheaths and cables, to weld, crimp, file, build, actuated manually or 
electrically; technical information, in particular online or on information technology 
and/or telecommunications networks, regarding materials, devices and installations for 
lighting; advice, consultation in the field of devices, material and installations for 
lighting. 
 
類別 Class 39 
Hiring of devices and instruments for the distribution of electric current; advice, 
consultation in the field of material and installations for distribution of the 
electrical current. 
 
類別 Class 40 
Rental of apparatus and instruments for conducting, transforming, accumulating, 
regulating or controlling electricity; technical information, in particular online or 
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on information technology and/or telecommunications networks, regarding materials, 
devices and installations for electric operation, heating and air-conditioning; advice, 
consultation in the field of material and installations for operation, transformation, 
accumulation, adjustment, measurement, control or the ordering of the electrical 
current; advice, consultation in the field of devices, material and installations for 
ventilation, heating or cooling of air. 
 
類別 Class 42 
Technical research in the field of material and installations for operation, 
distribution, transformation, accumulation, adjustment, measurement, control or the 
ordering of the electrical current; technical research in the field of devices, 
material and installations for lighting, ventilation, heating or cooling of air; advice, 
consultation and technical research in the field of home automation, building 
automation and industrial automatisms; research in the field of safety and distance 
monitoring of persons and goods, industrial facilities or service activities and 
private residences ; study of technical projects in need assessment (technical 
diagnoses) in terms of electric material and installation, including cables, in terms 
of air heating and cooling, house automation, building automation, industrial 
automatisms, safety and monitoring ; technical advice and studies for technical 
performance evaluation, compatibility analysis and the possibilities of integration of 
electric materials in complex electric installations ; technical design of new products 
and services in the field of materials and electric installations, and in the field of 
tools ; technical studies, analyses and diagnoses for establishing and implementing 
electric devices and installations ; product evaluation and analysis services providing 
short-lists of products for third parties and technical advice in the choice of 
electric and industrial materials likely to meet the technical needs defined in a set 
of technical specifications; technical information, in particular online or on 
information technology and/or telecommunications networks, regarding electric materials, 
devices and installations, regarding materials, devices and installations for 
computerised street signs, home automation, access control, building automation and 
industrial automatisms. 
 
類別 Class 45 
Technical information, in particular online or on information technology and/or 
telecommunications networks, regarding materials, devices and installations for 
monitoring; technical information, in particular online or on information technology 
and/or telecommunications networks, regarding materials, devices and installations for 
alarm; advice, consultation in the field of safety and distance monitoring of persons 
and goods, industrial facilities or service activities and private residences. 
 
 

 


